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Responsibilities

● Represent the interests of their grade level.

● Send out a monthly newsletter to their respective grade.

● Attend a meeting with the Head of Representatives at least once quarterly.

● Assist the SC Officers in any and all projects or other duties that are assigned to them

by the President or his/her designate.

● Remain involved in all applicable discussions in the Student Council.

● Skip no more than two Student Council meetings per semester.

12th Grade Representative - Debora Sandahl

July Update

So haven't done that much yet xD mostly cuz I'm in Sweden and don't have my computer. But

trying to work as much as I can on the bb through my iPod and can hopefully get that up and

going when I'm back home in the middle of August. I think one goal [for the BB] is trying to

get the student body engaged in the startup and stuff by having them put in their opinions for

what they want to see and stuff.

August Update

This month has mainly been getting the BB up and running and establishing contact

with the 12th grade. I actually got 10 replies which has like never happened to me before so

that was kinda cool and they were all like super cool too. Got the first BB out and all is

working smoothly with that.

Goals this month:

Goals for this month are, after this issue of the BB or the next one, introducing the

editor program thing where people can apply and become an editor for a month. Need to

make like a short application template for that but yeah will get that going this month. Aaand

then just getting out my newsletter on time.



September Update

So basically it's been pretty dead for me in every way possible this month xD sent out

my email and got one reply saying he wasn't in 12th grade, and another saying he'd already

graduated u_u Basically like a "why are you sending me these" emails xD #FeelSoWanted. But

yeah that was funny. I got like two submissions for the BB this month and am running out of

content so Nat helped me make some posters and stuff and gonna try to revamp it a little. If

any of you guys want to send in stuff I wouldn't be mad ;D But ya! Hoping to get some life

back this month. I've been pretty busy with SAT practice as I'm taking my last one on the 7th

of october, so waiting for that to get out of the way and then I'll be more available to do

more.

Goals this month:

- Get some more conversation with the 12o's

- Get people to submit stuff to the BB again

October Update

Eeeek sorry I'm so behind this month xD So not gonna lie I've done close to nothing this month.

I took the SAT at the beginning of the month and didn't have time to write my newsletter

then, and then it just completely slipped my mind. So. BB has been going good tho.

For the coming month I hope tooo

- Get my newsletter out on the 1st

- Contact the people who showed interest in becoming editors for the BB and see what I can

do with that

- Hopefully continue to increase participation in the BB

November Update

So this month was crazy with different things going on and I felt like I didn't have time to do

the things I wanted. I didn't get the BB editor thing going but I've thought it out some more

and will take charge of that this month FO SHO. Other than that, worked on the BB, and send

out my email and got a couple replies ^_^

December Update

Hey Heyyyyy. Sorry this is so late. I got a couple things done this month despite being gone for

about half of it so pretty proud of that. First of all, got my email out on decent time. Kept up

with the BB pretty well. And the biggest thing was getting the BB editor program going. Got

three people who will each do a month of being an editor each, and am working on getting

the first person set up for that, so that's exciting. Will continue to work on that this month



and hopefully everything will go smoothly. So that's a goal, and also get my email for January

out v soon cuz I haven't done that yet... D:

January Update

I actually got some not the usual stuff done this month ^_^ Got the BB editor program up and

running. Gave permissions to the first person although after the first week he told me that he

in fact could not do it this month xD But that's ok, gonna get the next person going for March

and then it'll be like, fully going. Also sent out an email regarding Senior Spotlight and I think

we've gotten closer to 10 responses so that was a success. :D And yeah, got my email out a bit

later but it was out there.

February Update

Sooo, this month I didn't get my email out. xD I was really busy with other stuff and I didn't

prioritize it. Will try to get one out early in the month this month. The BB editor program is

going good, and I'll be switching from Samantha to JieLing when March comes around.

Goals: Get my email out early in the month, keep the BB going smoothly with a nice transition

to the next editor.

March Update

Got some stuff done this month ^_^

- Got my newsletter out not too late

- Finished up the month with Samantha as BB editor and just made the switch to JieLing

Ahaha yeah that's it. xD

Goals for next month:

- Get my newsletter out within the first week of the month

- Do some small changes with the BB Headquarters that I've been meaning to do for a while.

April Update

Not much out of the ordinary this month. I'm into my last month before I move so things have

been very busy and AP tests are coming up. But I'm managing to stay on track with the BB and

have Caro as editor of the month this month. Didn't get my newsletter out last month but will

write up one for this month within the next week.



11th Grade Representative - Brianna Harpel

July Update

I didn't really do much this month because it's all new. XD I asked Deborah questions, learned

about what I'll have to do, wrote my first newsletter for next month, and that's about it.... I

talked to Nastassia about joining the Navigator, idk if that's something I need to report but

there ya go lol.

Some of my goals for next month are:

- Send first newsletter. U_U

- Start really trying to connect with 11th grade- when I see someone on and am free, try

to chat with them and reach out to newbies especially.

- Start thinking of interesting/fun ways to involve my group in the following months’

newsletters. XD

- To better advertise and get people involved in FC activities I'll also try to get more

involved in the Summer Banquet this coming month so I can really explain what it is

and encourage people to participate lol.

August Update

I've been pretty busy this month. I sent out my newsletter and I got 6 newsletter

replies which I kept a thread going with each for a good 3 or more replies. I got a sib in the

same grade as me (I think I got 2 sibs this month, the other is in 10th I believe... she's not

been as active, lol), and almost every day I talked with an 11th grader (23 in all, 19 I'd never

talked to before--most of them were new to NSA.) I just look at the list, look at 11th graders,

if there is someone on--especially someone I haven't seen before--I invite them. If they don't

accept, I find the next person. XD Also, sometimes, if it's a person I feel like I really need to

meet I'll email them. Or if I can't chat and see someone new on I'll email them real quick. I'll

also note that it's sometimes hard to get the time to chat every night--I found it's quite handy

to bring my laptop to the living room and chat while watching a movie with the fam. XD Since

we watch a movie most nights, this way I'm still spending time with my fam and not wasting

time. So if u can multi task it's good! ;D I also worked with Deb on the BB and just joined the

welcome committee (like the other night).

Seeing that a lot of the other reps have done or are planning to do meetings with their

grade I figured I'd try to as well. So that's what I thought of to try to get my grade more

involved. I also am going to try something like “super random fun questions” or “would you

rather questions” for fun in the newsletter and see how that turns out.



I think I kept all my goals for this month XD I even went to the summer banquet like I

said I would (and I got to tell several new students about it).

Goals for September

● Get my newsletter out on the 1st.

● Organize a meeting with 11th grade.

● Try to continue talking to a new 11th grader each day if possible like I did this month.

● Get working in the welcome committee.

September Update

Hi!

So this month went pretty well :D I got 15 newsletter replies (all in the first week of it being

sent :0 I didn't manage to send it on first though) 19 people interested in a group chat with 16

actually in one. On the 16th we had a group call which I only attended for a little over 2 hours

then I had to go but from what I understand it went on for around 3 hours. I think in all there

where dif 7 people (not counting myself) who where there. (Unless someone joined after I

left?) It was lots of fun and there are a few people who wanted to come but couldn't make it

and hope to make it next time :D

I didn't get to chat with a bunch of people this month cause I was busy with school and all

that... I talked to 9 11th graders I hadn't talked to before. In all I might have talked with

around 15 11th graders.

I did get working in the welcome committee :D I emailed a lot of the 11th graders along with

some 12th and 10th graders and got 4 replies (*cough* but I sent well over 100 emails like I

gave up counting after i hit 101 and realized I was only about halfway through the folder; I

don't feel like counting all that XD Knowing that though I can prob safely say it was close to

200...)

Goals this month:

Have another 11th grade call! :D

Once again try for chatting with an 11th grader each evening I'm on.

Andddd... I think that's it XD

October Update

Hi,



So this month was kind of slow for me. I got 9 replies to the newsletter and one to welcome

committee emails. I planned the 2nd 11th grade skype meeting (And shout out thanks to

Hudson for telling me how to make google document surveys!) I accidentally ended up

sleeping through the meeting lol But some of them still called; I was told there where 4

people who attended and I believe it lasted about an hour? We now have 21 people in the

group chat :D Other than that I haven't really done much except a few posters lol

I did try to chat with someone every night from the 11th grade but I've found that evenings

my time there are very few 11th graders on lol

Goals for November:

Get Newsletter out on the 1st for the first time U_U

Organize another 11th grade meeting (and not sleep through it XD)

This time, I'm going to put the link to the pole in the newsletter so hopefully more people will

be able to give their feedback easier and maybe more will attend :)

I'm also going to work harder on advertising the call when I'm talking to people and also get

the word out sooner XD

(Oh Question: is it fine to use the User access to like send out a mass notice that we will be

having the skype call on such and such date if they'd like to attend? Cause i wasn't sure so I

was just hand emailing every single 11th grader that I've talked to to invite them after the

date was set XD)

Okie, I think that's all lol

November Update

Hi,

So this month I think I actually did quite a few things XD Carol and I did a post on the sib

program for the stu co websight and started working on the CoC project. Signed up for posters

for the Christmas Campaign (which I have made 2 posters for just the other day- I'll be sure to

make them public in the folder for review soon.) Had the 11th grade skype call, I didn't get to

do the poll this month just because i was so busy I just had to choose a date. There where 4

who attended and it lasted 3 hours (and I actually woke up this time XDDD) I got a new sib,

but haven't done much in the welcome committee this month. oh- and I've been able to chat

with an 11th grader almost every day XD talked to 4 or 5 new ones, the rest I'd talked to

before. AND i got my newsletter out on the 1st for first time ever! yay! I got 8 replies to that.

Okie I think that's everything lol

My goals this month:



Newsletter out 1st again U_U

11th grade meeting set up, use poll

really really try and get the word out for that so more people will come XD

December Update

Hi!

So, this month was really slow. I only got 1 reply to my newsletter T_T lol And for the 11th

grade meeting there where 4 attendees (5 counting myself). The call lasted only 1 hour. And I

made one poster for the campaign and posted 2 of my 3 posters that I made. (I meant to post

one last week but was really busy lol so I just posted it now and will post the next one next

week?) And that's it...

Tbh, this month was really not a great month for me ahaha I didn't get much done on FC and

didn't really meet my goals in the way I hoped except the first one XD Really, I was having a

really hard time with motivation and feeling depressed again. I was actually slowly isolating

myself and stopped talking to people... I was having trouble letting go of Japan and my

friends there moving on to what God has in store. But, I did make it! :D After a few talks with

some friends and my parents I'm doing much better (and getting on top of my school work :D)

and had a great Christmas despite the fact that it was extremely different XD AND I've started

to make friends irl :DD lol Idk if this is something to put in the update but yeah... it was kinda

important to my month and effected my stu co performance XD

Goals:

Newsletter on First again! :D

11th grade meeting- and really, and I mean it this time, get onto talking to 11th graders and

advertising the call XD and maybe send out one mass reminder.

Post my other poster for the Christmas Campaign lol

and yeah, I can't think of anything else XD

January Update

Hi,

Well... this month wasn't very eventful XD I got my newsletter out the 2nd and only got 2

replies :P But 7 people replied to the poll lol The call was the 20th and lasted a little over 2

hours. 4 attended (counting myself XD) It's been hard trying to find anyone to talk to in 11th

grade :P When I'm free to chat normally no one is on and the few who are on don't respond.

I'll keep trying though and hopefully get more interest in the call and I'll be trying to advertise

the SEW ^-^ Did a little work in the welcome committee... Have a new sib, who isn't very

active but does reply eventually lol

Goals:

Newsletter 1st



Talk to people, advertise SEW and Skype Call

And... yep that's it I think? lol

February Update

Hi,

So this month was fun! I only got 4 replies to my newsletter- but had a conversation going

back and forith with one girl for almost the whole month. I also got 7 replies to the poll. I

held the skype call Feb 16th; it lasted 2 hours and 20 minutes with 6 attendees (7 counting

myself). I made it to 2 of the SEW meetings, the past couple I'd meant to come but ended up

not being home. I have 2 new siblings one of which hasn't even been active on skype lately,

the other I just emailed the other day and am waiting for her reply. :) I joined in for a bit in

the banquet XD And became the SLL apprentice. I'll also be going on the NSA missions trip.

Goals:

Newsletter on 1st ^-^

Set up march skype call

Attend last SEW

Start sticking to the sib program set up and get my two siblings active

Do whatever apprentices do... XD

Also, as a side note- I'm finally almost caught up in my school :DD lol I hope to finish my first

semester within the next couple weeks…

March Update

Hi,

So, this month was pretty busy. I met with Hudson and planned a Bible Study. (Super excited

for that :D) I also did the Spiritual life folder for this month, attended the last SEW, got my

newsletter out on the first, talked to a few new 11th graders, did my Nav article, did my

welcome committee work, picked up two new siblings (or did i pick up one last month and 1

this month? I'm not sure now XD) And finally finished my 1st semester ^-^

I've got the 11th grade meeting organized for the 30th of this month and got 6 replies to my

newsletter (along with 7 responses to the poll)

Goals:

Get newsletter out 1st again

Bible study ^-^

Get ahead in school…

Note: I will be leaving April 14 and won't be back till the 21st for the NSA missions trip.



April Update

Hi,

This month was pretty busy. The Ephesians Bible study started- I led the 2nd week. So far it's

been going great. ^-^ I got 4 or 5 replies to my newsletter and had the 11th grade skype call

today (the 27th) I only stayed an hour but it went on a little longer after I left. There were 5

people attending (6 counting myself). I went on the NSA missions trip and it was absolutely

amazing, it was a lot of fun and I learned a lot. It was a great trip.

Goals:

Newsletter on 1st

Stay on track in school…

May Update

Hi,

Sorry this is late, last couple weeks I've been busy. So last month, didn't really do much that I

can remember... Had the 11th grade skype call on the 25th, 6 people attended (7 counting

myself) and it lasted over 2 hours. I managed to get my Navigator article out for last month

and that's all I can think of. lol

I sent out my newsletter for this month just a few minutes ago so I only have a couple goals:

Organize final 11th grade call

Work hard to get ahead in school so I can finish before or by the end of July.

Also- please be praying for me ^-^ I'm going on another missions trip to Baja, Mexico, at the

end of this month

10th Grade Representative - Kalyssa Farrer

July Update

This month has been pretty quiet. So far, it's just been prepping for the upcoming school year

with introductions. Hopefully, next month is a little more eventful! I plan on setting up a

group chat if there isn't one already, as well as setting up a monthly meeting with the 10th

grade!

August Update

For this month, I sent out this year's first email, and got a few responses as well. I had a

couple of conversations, which was fun ^_^. Unfortunately, I didn't get a 10th grade chat or

monthly call set up just yet, as August was a super busy month for me.



September Goals:

- Make a small fun-list to put in my monthly emails (things like jokes, questions, recipes, and

maybe a game website link for people to check out when they're bored)

- 10th Grade Skype Group Chat and monthly calls

September Update

For September, I sent out my email and got a bunch of replies. I made my emails more

interactive with questions as well. I successfully started up the 10th grade group chat as well.

Asia Brady and I had a skype call and got to know each other better.

Goals:

I would say some of my goals are to try and get one good group call this month, as well as to

interact more with my grade. I'm not saying I haven't been getting to know them, but that I

could always talk to more kids. I've been meeting past goals by reaching out to kids in my

grade when they reply to the monthly emails, as well as getting people together to make a

group chat.

November Update

This month was pretty good. I chatted with at least eight 10th graders and got to know more

about them. I am trying to do more with helping out the rest of the StuCo, but I've been sort

of slow on it.

My goals for next month are to:

- Offer up help more often

- Chat with some more 10th Graders

- Make posters for the Christmas Fundraiser

December Update

This month, I helped make posters to advertise the Christmas Campaign, as well as helped

Morgan out with some StuCo tasks. I've talked to other 10th graders a decent amount, and I

feel like I've met my goals from last month.

In January, I plan to:

- Call the 10th Grade and insure that calls continue for the rest of the year

- Work on advertising more for needed jobs, events that need attendance, etc.



- Continue talking to my grade

January/February Update

Well I forgot to do January's update, but the biggest thing that happened with that is that I

got the monthly meetings up and running!

For February, nothing big happened. I interacted a lot with the 10th grade this month through

emails and skype chats, so that's a plus.

My goals this month are:

- to continue with the monthly calls

- start up more one-on-one chats with 10th graders

March Update

March was very quiet. I think Spring Break might've had to do with that.

For April, I'm planning on fixing something up for the end of the year. Besides my usual goals

of interacting with my grade, I'm also brainstorming up ideas to end the year with a bang. So

far, I'm thinking of sending a link so we can all play games online together.

April Update

April went good! The mission trip went great; I got to help the community as well as meet

other students on NSA. I also got a few replies to my monthly email either about questions or

prayer requests. The skype chat also called a couple times the past month, so it's great that

they're all hanging out. Other than that, it was pretty smooth.

This next month, I'm planning on doing that group game activity online with the grade. My

biggest choices are probably some of the IO games that allow private parties so we can all

play in the same group. Hopefully that goes well and enough people join!

May Update

This month has been really nice! I pulled off that group game call, and I think the people who

came enjoyed it! I sent out my email like usual, got some responses, and chatted with people.

I'm really happy with how this year has gone, but I already know I'm going to miss being rep.

My goals for next month is to get to know this upcoming year's rep and be there to offer any

help as they're starting out. I also think I want to continue the group game call as a summer

event, so I'll work on finding some more games.



9th Grade Representative - Lydia Roseboom

July Update

This month has gone pretty quietly. I met with Cody and discussed my responsibilities as rep

and learned all of what I need to know to start my job. One thing I have also been doing is

sending emails to new 9th graders who posted in the NSA Newbies folder. I have found that

the students have replied very positively to these emails and some of them even said I was

the first person to talk to them. In those emails I have explained some fun things that are on

FC like the Navigator and Library. This was on my own initiative but I felt that as 9th grade

rep this would be a good thing to do, as one of my goals was to meet all the 9th graders. ;)

August Update

At the beginning of this month I sent out my 9th grade email and got many responses. A lot of

the 9th graders kept up a good discussion with me through these emails, so that was super

cool. I also set up two skype meetings for the 9th grade, one on the 25th and one on the 26th.

We had 10 people come to the 25th one and all of them were newbies except for Katelyn

Schesser and me, of course. This was super awesome because I was able to explain some fun

things. The second meeting had 6 participants that were all newbies except for me and

Katelyn again. Katelyn was super awesome and joined me for both for support, I was pretty

nervous. ;) She was able to help me explain some things as well. =) The first meeting went for

2 hours and 17 minutes and the second one went for 2 hours and 19 minutes. It was funny

because for the first meeting we purposefully went longer than 2 hours to beat the 8th

graders. :D (Ey Caro? the competition is on! ;D ) and the second one we went longer so that

we could beat the first one. Some of the 9th graders said we should keep having these

meetings. The conversation went really well at these meetings, and it was not like I was the

only one talking, it was actually far from that. =)

I feel like I was able to connect with a lot of newbies who are in 9th grade this year which

was really nice. Overall I think it was a successful month for 9th grade. :)

Goals for September:

1. Plan September skype meeting and encourage more people to come that were not able to

come before. =)

2. Work on connecting other 9th graders with other 9th graders so that we're all friends. :D



September Update

This month I send my email out and got 8 replies, which was sweet. I arranged two 9th grade

meetings and I had a much bigger turnout at the first one than the second, but that's fine. I

can tell that people are feeling comfortable at the meetings, so that's good. :) I tried to get

people into the spirit week activities by writing about it in the 9th grade chat, but they all

refused to join in the festivities. O_O Oh well. :D

Um...I wrote a summary for the latest Late Great Show episode...and yep that's about it.

Goals for the coming up month

-Not to mess up on dates for skype meetings like I did this month... it was embarrassing. XD

-Try to incorporate school spirit into the hearts of my fellow classmates. ;)

October Update

For this month, I did not do much, because one of our family friends was visiting, so it was

busy. I was able to send out my email on the 1st and I got 14 replies. I was able to help a

couple new 9th graders on questions they had involving sending messages and the art contest.

Goals for coming up month:

-I have a skype meeting with the 9th graders on the 4th, so just lead that smoothly. I hope to

encourage people to join coming up contests/banquets as well as bible studies. =)

I am in the US for the month of November, on vaca, so I won't be doing as much stuff. =)

November Update

Sorry this is so late.

-I had another call with my 9th graders during November. Sorry, its been so long, I can't

remember what happened in the call. XD

-I sent out my email for November and made sure everyone was clear on who to contact while

I was in the US.

December Update

My email this month got A LOT of replies. I had 26 different people reply to my email, so it

was great connecting back with the 9th grade, being gone in November.

Ok, so, I have had a bit of trouble in the 9th grade chat. Some of the students in the chat

have said swear words, and so I have had to come in and just tell them it is against NSA



policy, etc. There was a bit of confusion with what is considered a swear word, etc, but I have

contacted Ms. Shafer, and have gotten it under control. :)

A goal for next month is to plan a Skype meeting for the 9th graders. Another goal is to make

sure all confusion about NSA rules and policies is gone. =)

January Update

- Sent out 9th grade email and got 15 replies.

- I finished my Project Reviews and StuCo Job Review for Cody on the 1st of this month.

- Filled out interview questions for the Navigator and also wrote my portion of Hudson's

article.

- Wrote reviews for the Late Great Show.

- Re-started up the NSA girl's bible study and had two studies for that.

- Send out email about 9th grade meetings for Friday the 2nd of February.

-Helped advertise for the SEW.

February Update

My grandparents were here this month, so I haven't been able to do much....

- Sent out email and got 23 replies. :)

- Got Navigator article done

- Helped with LGS

- Encouraged participation for the SEW. :D

March Update

-Sent out email and got 16 replies.

-Helped with LGS stuff and got interviewed by them for an episode.

-Wrote Nav. thing for Huds.

-Sent out emails to newbies for WC.

-Worked on bible study stuff. Is starting up an Esther study on the 11th.

Oh yah, goals

1) plan a 9th grade meeting- NEED TO DO THIS!

2) get Esther bible study started up

3) inform my grade about upcoming elections- and encourage involvement

April Update

Did

- Sent out email for April.



- Planned meetings for the 9th grade, and man, did I have a good turnout. Usually like 5

people back out of them, but only one person didn't come, and 3 people came to both of the

meetings I planned, so that was awesome.

- Advertised and promoted the elections. One guy contacted me with questions about it, and

is interested in running for 10th grade rep. I also encouraged another girl into running, and

she is thinking very seriously about it.

- As always I helped with LGS and Navigator and Bible Study. ;)

Plan/Want to Do

- Encourage even more people into running and promote voting and looking in at the

campaigns as well.

- Maybe plan another 9th grade meeting? Still thinking about it. Other peeps were interested,

so we'll see.

May Update

Hi ya'll! I didn't do much in this last month, as we were on Thailand and such.

- I sent out my monthly email and got 13 replies.

- Helped the 9th graders who are running, with questions they had.

- Helped with LGS as always.

- Wrote Navigator article with Huds.

Goals:

- Plan one meeting for the end of this month, and then two more for July. (a guy in my class

requested that they happen every two weeks... so I decided to give it a shot for July, since it's

summer)

- Help the next rep get situated into their new role.

8th Grade Representative - Carolyn Sie

July Update

Well, since we reps haven't officially started yet, there's nothing much going on. Mika and I

have already done some training and all, and I'm just writing up my newsletter for August

ASAP, Lexi has just notified us about some stuff, getting updates from Damon/Jeriel about

what to put in ahaha... yeah, that's it. xD

Goals

My goals? Well, if some of the other reps are doing it too, I thought it would be cool if there

was an 8th grade Skype group chat. (Mika, is there one already or nah? xD) Some girls and I

have already formed a small little one made of Allysa Rocha, Ariel Martinez, Hannah Winter,



Maddie Hollins (well that was a mistake, but we're not gonna kick her out now? idk really, well

that doesn't matter for now u_u) and I, just for fun, but it'd be great if I could make an

official one. I'd have to collect more Skype usernames tho, maybe through the next

newsletter. And like Lexi said, she wanted us reps to have monthly meetings with our grade?

With the group chat, we could have that. :D

August Update

I'd say this month has been pretty successful! xD the 8th grade Skype group chat now has

FOURTEEN (yes, 14, most being girls haha) people including me, and I just got someone else's

username and will plan to add them soon, and inquiring about someone else's as well. (ps:

Maddie Hollins is actually in 8th grade, so she's in there. u_u) when we were only at 9 people,

we had a group call on Friday, August 11. Most of the group managed to come, not all at the

same time, but still, they did. The chat meeting was supposed to be no longer than 30 mins,

but ended up being 2 hours... we had lots of fun! :D I also just started an 8th grade chat just

for girls haha. xD

And for my newsletter, I got 6 replies! we had some convos and I added some of them on

Skype so I could add them to the 8th grade group chat. My new NSA sibling is an 8th grader

who does ballet too! Lexi's been checking up on us now and then. Annnd I made a poster for

Cody, I have some other time-consuming job to do which I haven't done yet, and now I need to

judge stuff for NSA's Got Talent and get ready my next newsletter.

September Goals:

1. Plan the monthly Skype 8th grade chat meeting + remember to mention stuff in the

newsletter.

2. Ask for Skype usernames through the newsletter.

3. Get that job done for Cody.

September Update

hello hello :D

wooow this month flew by so fast. >_> AND 8TH GRADE FINALLY STARTED. UGH.

I got 7 replies to my newsletter in total! Our 8th grade group chat held the Sept monthly

skype meeting, as well as another one just for girls! now, we have 24 people in it! ^_^ the

main call lasted for at least an hour, the girls one probably did as well.

helped out quite a bit with WCM work as well, did a whole bunch of lists, some replied! :D



helped make a poster for the Writing Contest and the WCM.

Goals

1) Do the October monthly call + girls one too

2) Do that job for Cody (shoot I'm sorryyy @_@_@_@)

3) Help out more in the WCM and Library

4) was there anything else? I might add something here later xD

October Update

heyo hi :D

- newsletter: I only got around 4 or 5 replies this month, and had some replies from my

welcome commitee emails as well. this month wasn't the busiest.

- 8th grade group chat: we had our October monthly group call plus the girls one as usual :D

the girls one was real short tho, with only 3 girls making it including me, and it probably

lasted at the maximum... 15 minutes. <_> I've also set a time for the monthly main

calls--every 2nd Friday of the month.

(we also now have more than 24 people in it, but because apparently group calls only allow 24

people max, I removed some who are like super dead and have not said anything at all, and

they probably have not checked Skype since they last accepted my contact request. xD I'll add

them back if they ask to be. :P)

- Nav: became an editor for the Nav?

there really isn't anything new this month, it's just the same as usual. :P

unfortunately for next month I might not be as active, because I'm going somewhere at the

end of November and will be away until December.

Goals for November:

1) Do the monthly calls as usual

2) Help out in the Library, WCM, Nav, whenever I can :D

3) Advertise stuff if I need to, for le officers :D

4) uh

signing off ^_^

November Update

aaaah sorry I didn’t get this in earlier, since I’m on a trip. <_>



warning: this update is being written on a day I did a 2-hour hike and I have muscle ache and

I’m tired so I’m gonna be a bit bleh. my memory is very foggy. ._> (and ew this black plain

font)

- 8th grade: ANYWAY.

- this month’s monthly meeting ... we had fun as usual. xD I was thinking of setting

another schedule instead of just one (every 2nd Friday of the month for the monthly calls), to

include people who can’t make it to the first set schedules (Friday).

- newsletter: the riddle corner has been sparking some replies. :D I got ...11replies!!

- projects:

- nsa sibling post: Brianna and I did a post on the SC website about the nsa sibling

program. :D

- CoC: Cody assigned this project to Kaly, Brianna and I. SHOOT I just realized the

deadline for that is tmrw. <____>

I’ve done a first part of it, Briannas currently doing the next part. (??)

- Christmas campaign: um. Nothin yet sorry. :/

- Nav, WCM, Library

- got my article in before I left whew

- not much in the library >.< sorry Em

- got a few replies to my WCM letters I think ^_^

goals:

- plan monthly meeting

- send newsletter out

- get CoC done ??

Kaly and Bri you’ll have to do the work rn ._>

- help out in Christmas campaign

sorry I missed the meeting. >_<

signing off

December Update

heyo ^_^ this month I have to admit that I've been very inactive, being away at 2 camps, and

I've forgotten a lot that's happened this month <_>

buuut anyways, here goes xD

- For this month's newsletter, I got 6 replies -- started a convo with one or two with them.

did the monthly call as usual, but there was no girls-only call this month, as I was already

away at camp... <_> still working on that second alternate set schedule for the calls - either

Wednesday, Thursday, or Saturday - at some other time or the same time as the second Friday

of each month 8am CST/9am EST. Started a convo with one person who replied to my WCM

email :D



- Christmas Campaign... I have to really apologize that I haven't done that cheerleading

thing yet. sorry <_> especially to Mo >.<

- Library work wise... I helped out Em with maybe one or two things. <_< need to work

more on that...

January goals

1. Send out Jan's newsletter

2. Plan the monthly call as usual, gather votes for the second schedule

3. Help out in Christmas Campaign when I haven't at all and still can !!

That's about it. Sorry I've been dead this month. :/

dangg it's gonna be 2018 soon guys @_@

January Update

on a random note: I feel like there has been a bit more conversation in the 8th grade Skype

chats the past 2 days xD

accomplishments/goals met:

- sent out the newsletter, got only four replies T_T

- did the monthly Skype meeting + girls one, those were pretty fun :D

- managed to talk to a few students about the Christmas Campaign (whenever I got the

opportunity to chat with them)

- made a poster for Damon

- so... I'm trying to train Karsten back for rep? not sure how that's going actually... xD

goals

- send out Feb newsletter - gonna try promoting the monthly call in it...

- do the monthly Skype call as well as the girls one

- help out with that folder Emily assigned me to *cough*

- try and spark more conversation in the 8th grade Skype chats

btw, I'll be on a trip in the middle of the month for almost a week.

February Update

this month wasn't the most crazed. just the usual, same, every month...

accomplishments (I legit never have anything big but I'm putting down whatever I can think of

every month u.u) / goals met:

- sent out February newsletter on the 1st, got only 3 replies.

- did the 8th grade monthly call, and 5 people came. the girls one was cancelled because only

one girl was there at the time.



- not much in the 8th grade chats, but there HAS been conversation this month. :D

- helped out a bit with the folder Emily assigned me to.

- attended /most/ of the SEW sessions and was forced to helped Hudson do attendance.

- made a poster for Charles, but was never used... *looks at Cody* xDD

- participated in the V-Day Banquet and won (^5 Huds) u_u

- managed to get Karsten into fulfilling some mandatory assignments for her training. ;D

which reminds me... time to do your newsletter and update girl!

- been attending Lids' bible study! ;D

goals:

- send out March newsletter

- do the 8th grade monthly calls

- help Emily clean out the book lab

- help with the new Constitution

- y'know, help Hudson out with that last session...

and that's pretty much about it. lmk if I missed anything. :D

March Update

this month was pretty average as usual.

the list of things:

- I had a sudden bomb of replies this month for my newsletter--13 replies in total, so boom

- the monthly calls were done as usual, only 2-3 came for the main one (._.) and 4 came for

the girls

- wrote two Navigator articles this month (@_@) and helped a bit with the Creative Writing

areas?

- submitted member responsiblities for the Constitution

- I'll hopefully be able to help clear the book lab next week *cough*

goals:

- send April newsletter out asap

- do both monthly calls as usual

- help with StuCo website with whatever there is

- join the new Bible study which I kinda did already? so yay

- hopefully get the 8th grade chats more active (once I asked "hey guyss how are y'all" and

only one replied so... yay xD)

and talk to more 8th graders? idk. I mean honestly I need some ideas for this, legit xD

April Update

this month:



- sent out newsletter, got around 7 replies.

- did the monthly call -- a moderate amount came for the main one (4-5 maybe?), and only 1

came for the girls one... again. ._.

- 8th grade group chats wise, I made another one with all the active people and that one has

been exploding like a bomb with messages.

so... I'm pleased. :D (thanks Kaly)

- been attending the Ephesians study

- participated in scavenger hunt u_u

- became new editor for the BB, woo

goals:

- send in newsletter on the 1st

- attend at least 2/3 sessions of the Connection Webinar u_u

- help with SC website in whatever there is (waiting on ya Cods xD)

- book summaries for Em <_> sorry this isn't really priority on my list.

May Update

Accomplishments:

- Sent out newsletter on first, got 3 replies

- Sent out rep survey, got about 14 responses on it =D

- Did the monthly calls, 6 attended for the main one, and only one (once again) came for the

girls one

- Officially became CrWr and Storyline Overseer @_@

- Submitted for NSA's Got Talent

- Made like 3 posters =D

- Finished my month as BB editor ;D

- Attended all Connection Webinar sessions I think yayy

Goals:

- Send (last T_T) newsletter out on the 1st

- Do the (last T_T) monthly calls for the 8th grade

- WIN 9TH GRADE REPPP U_U

- Finish school *cough*

- Help with that newbies webpage thing?

side note- kk I know that all these months I haven't done the book lab stuff yet <_< >_> sorry

Em. Probably after I finish school first >_< >_<



7th Grade Representative - Ruth Paul

July Update

None

August Update

So... basically I have been dead for a month lol. I'm on furlough (mk) I was spending time with

my fam and didn't really feel like getting online because this is my vaca people. I'm flying into

Argentina tomorrow so I will be getting back online soon. YAY! :)

Goal-

Sending out my introduction to my grade and writing my newsletter to my grade.

September Update

So basically I'm still in the US, my mom is undergoing some tests and stuff since her iron levels

continue dropping. I will probably be leaving the US at the end of September. I sent out my

newsletter on the 6th and I got 4 replies and a few questions with them. I made my own

folder with the Newsletter in it and the replies+questions I got when it was sent out. I have

chatted with five 6th graders and 7th graders which was fun, other than that nothing has

really gone on.

~My goals

● Get my Newsletter out sooner

● Get to talk with more 6th+7th graders.

October Update

I have been very busy lately, doing this and that. When I sent out my Newsletter I only got like

5-10 replies. I have talked to some new people though that are in my grade. My goals are to

send out my Newsletter, connect more with my grade, get to know them personally, and try

the best I can to not get behind in school. lol ;D (We all know how that goes.)

Ruth



November Update

I'm really sorry I'm late in posting this. My family and I decided to stay in the US and so we've

been trying to move into a new house, paint it, and move furniture. I haven't been on the

computer for like a week and a half. (That's why I didn't make it to the meeting) lol :P

Done: (I haven't done a lot)

I sent my Newsletter out to 7th and 6th graders. (I have been getting more replies from

them.)

Chatted with people in my grade.

I'm going to be sending emails out to students+guardians for the Christmas Campaign thing.

I'm helping out with WC and sent out some emails for Mikayla.

So, yeah that's all that I did this month. I probs won't be on the computer as much this month

with Christmas, moving, and family. (So, if I don't answer it's probs because I don't have time.)

sry :(

December Update

I sent out email to a ton of people this month advertising the Christmas Campaign. As you

know my family and I just moved back to the US so we are settling into our house and

everything.

Goals:

Chat with more people (Get to know my grade more)

Send a few more emails out before the end of the CC

Not to get behind in school

January Update

Achievements

Newsletter got sent no replies.

I did talk to lots of people about the Christmas Campaign

I also did some work in the Navigator and the WC

Also I will be sending this month's newsletter to the 6th graders

Goals

Get more of the 7th graders involved (though they are quite active in Firstclass)

Also help more with different things I don't really have things to do, and I'm free to do stuff.

Yeah, that's pretty much it.

February Update

Nothing really happened this month.



- I sent my newsletter out got about 12 replies.

- I edited things for the Navigator

- Also chatted with people

Goals

- Get my newsletter out

- Catch up with school (that's always fun, not) xD

March Update

So, this month I didn't really do much.

Achievements

Sent Newsletter out got about 10 replies soooo... that's good.

I had a meeting with Nastassia+ all the editors this month

I'm planning on doing the Bible study that is going on

Goals

Send Newsletter out

Edit articles for the Navigator

Hold a meeting with my team on the Navigator

April Update

~Accomplishments

Sent Newsletter out got around 10 replies

Attended the Ephesians Bible study

Did some Welcome Committee work

Participated in Scavenger Hunt (Those times when you haven't done anything and you try to

come up with something random.) :P

Goals

Send out May newsletter

Attend Connection Webinar

May Update

Nothing much this month.

Things done

• I sent out my newsletter got about 5 replies

• Did my editing for the Nav



Goals

• Send last newslettter out on the 1st

• Finish my school

6th Grade Representative - Karsten Joaquin

July Update

Due to personal circumstances, Karsten Joaquin resigned from the position of 6th Grade

Representative in August of 2017. She was not replaced according to the Student Council

Constitution. Karsten Joaquin rejoined the SC in January 2018.

January Update

SC Achievements:

-Checked out what was going on in the WCM

-Submitted my should-not-be-first 6th grade newsletter

-Interacted a bit more on fc with chats and threads

-Read the very first Navigator article on the new website

-Attended the very first SEW of 2018

-Attended the Jan. meeting

Goals:

-Be more active on FC

-Get more Stuco stuff done right away

-Succeed in my SC training

-Interact more with the both the student body and the Student Council

-Attend more of the monthly meetings

-Make more posters/ads for the events

February Update

SC Achievements:

-Chatted with some 6th Graders

-Submitted second newsletter on last day of Feb.

-Attended 4/5 SEWs

-Chatted more than usual

-Replied to a few threads here and there

SC Goals:

-Try to get more active in the WCM Office

-Start carrying out SC duties more often



-Succeed in training

-(Try) making posters.

-Attend the last SEW

-Attend the next monthly meeting (sry mo)

March Update

Didn't do much this month :/

SC Achievements:

-Got involved in a few threads

-Submitted Newsletter

-Sent in votes

SC Goals:

-Be more active

-Connect with the student body

-Fulfill Stuco duties

April Update

SC Achievements:

-Sent in Newsletter

-Chatted with a fellow 6th Grader

SC Goals:

-Attend the meeting

-Attend the Connection Webinar

-Exist in the WCM again U_U

May Update

Achievements:

-Did my newsletter

-Chatted with a few people

-Attended Connection Webinar

Goals:

- Finish school on time

-Win MS. position




